From: Wendy Freeburn wfreeburn@peterboroughpublichealth.ca
Date: August 9, 2022 at 12:43:46 PM EDT

To:
Cc: Larry Stinson <|stinson@peterboroughpublichealth.ca>
Subject: RE: FOI Request - File No: 2022-13

Sent on behalf of Larry Stinson, Director of Operations, Peterborough Public Health

Dear Mr.

Please see attached, a reply to your Freedom of Information request that we received from the City of Peterborough, dated July 28, 2022.

Sincerely,

Wendy Freeburn

Executive Assistant to

Larry Stinson, Director of Operations

Donna Churipuy, Director, Health Protection, and Chief Nursing and Privacy Officer and

Hallie Atter, Director, Health Promotion

Jennifer Vandervoort, Manager, Human Resources

Jackson Square, 185 King St., Peterborough, ON K9J 2R8



August 9, 2022

Mr. Darren	
Peterborough, ON	
Via email:	

RE: MFIPPA Request, Received from the City of Peterborough on July 28, 2022, File No: 2022-13

Dear Mr.

In response to your request under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA) for:

All records in the possession, custody or control of Thomas Piggott or anyone else acting at Peterborough Public Health that form the basis of Thomas Piggott and PPH's claim that "monkeypox virus" has been confirmed in Peterborough. I am not requesting private patient data; any private information can be redacted

Peterborough Public Health has reviewed this request and considers it in the context of duplicated content from several other requests that have been submitted to Peterborough Public Health over the past few years. The decision has been made that this request is frivolous and/or vexatious, in that it is part of a pattern of conduct that amounts to an abuse of the right of access and interferes with the operations of Peterborough Public Health.

I am responsible for the decision to deny this access to information. You may ask for a review of this decision within 30 days of receiving this letter by writing to: The Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario, 2 Bloor Street East, Suite 1400, Toronto, Ontario, M4W 1A8, Tel.: 1-800-387-0073.

If you decide to request a review of this decision, please provide the Commissioner's office with the following: the file number listed at the beginning of this letter; a copy of this decision letter; a copy of the original request for information you sent to our institution; and the reasons for your appeal.

In addition, you must send an appeal fee to the Commissioner's office. The appeal fee for this request for information is \$25.00. Please include the fee with your letter of appeal. Appeal fees should be in the form of either a cheque or money order, payable to the minister of Finance.

Yours truly,

Larry Stinson, Hons. B.Sc., MPA(M) **Director of Operations**

/wf encls.